Carolyn Stobo, Deputy Clerk City of Owen Sound 808 2nd Ave East Owen Sound ON N4K 2H4



Telephone: (519) 376-4440 ext. 1244
Facsimile: (519) 371-0511
E-mail: cstobo@owensound.ca
Website: www.owensound.ca

December 31, 2015

Hon. Dr. Eric Hoskins
Minister of Health and Long-Term Care
MINISTER'S OFFICE
Hepburn Block
10th Flr
80 Grosvenor St
Toronto ON M7A2C4

Dear Mr. Minister:

Please be advised that the Council of The Corporation of the City of Owen Sound at its November 30, 2015 Council Meeting considered Resolution No. 15-22-267, adopted by the Council of the Municipality of Brockton on October 26, 2015, and adopted Resolution 151130-008 as follows:

## R-151130-008

"THAT City Council Adopt Resolution 15-22-267 from the Municipality of Brockton respecting Support for the Board of Health for the Grey Bruce Health Unit and Oppose New Funding Model as follows:

WHEREAS, the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care has, on September 4, 2015, released the 2013 report of the Funding Review Working Group with respect to a public health funding model for Mandatory Programs, which it has accepted for the 2015 budget year and beyond;

and WHEREAS, based upon current information, the model indicates that approximately 80% of Public Health Units in the Province of Ontario are overfunded, which in and of itself calls into question, the validity of said model;

and WHEREAS, in some large centres there is a possibility that these extra public health funds could effectively be consumed by larger municipal budgets and not utilized for additional public health services; and WHEREAS, under this model, health units who have been identified as being overfunded, may have many years of shrinking public health services, in the face of higher costs, due to having to deal with a flat lined budget allocation;

**NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT**, the City of Owen Sound support the Board of Health for the Grey Bruce Health Unit and opposes this new funding model and the radical long-term shifting of public health resources to wealthier urban centres of the Province, at the direct expense of Northern and Rural Health Units in the Province, who are much less able to replace those lost funds than our growing urban centered health units;

AND FURTHER THAT, the City of Owen Sound calls for the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care to reverse their decision to support this report, and revise the funding formula which appears biased against smaller, Northern and Rural Health Units."

Yours truly,

Carolyn Stobo, B.A. (Hons.), LL.B.

Deputy Clerk

On behalf of Mayor Ian C. Boddy and Members of Council

## Copy to:

Dr. Christine Kennedy
Medical Officer of Health (Acting)
Board of Health
Grey Bruce Health Unit
101 17th Street East, Owen Sound ON N4K 0A5
c.kennedy@publichealthgreybruce.on.ca

Debra Roth
Clerk
Municipality of Brockton
Box 68, 100 Scott Street
Walkerton, ON NOG 2VO
droth@brockton.ca

Sharon Vokes Clerk Grey County 595 9th Avenue East Owen Sound, ON N4K 3E3 sharon.vokes@grey.ca